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Abstract 
 

The Bureau of Economic Analysis (BEA), under contract with the Internal Revenue 

Service (IRS) Office of Research, undertook an update of BEA’s state-level wage 

reconciliation for 2000 between BEA wages and salaries and IRS wages and salaries in 

Adjusted Gross Income.  The initial reconciliation for the year 2000 was documented in 

the BEA Working Paper, The Feasibility of Producing Personal Income to Adjusted 

Gross Income (PI-AGI) Reconciliations by State. This study updates state estimates of the 

reconciliation of BEA and IRS wages and salaries for 2001 and 2002. 

 


